[bookmark: _GoBack]Oxfordshire Solar School Programme
28 Schools – 4,000 panels installed, £460k and 8,500 tonnes CO2 saved!

As the largest council in Oxfordshire, the county council has already taken a strong lead and committed to being carbon neutral by 2030. Achieving that aim will benefit the county’s thriving communities and mean radically changing the way some things are done.

Twenty-eight Oxfordshire schools (20 maintained and 8 academies) are already reaping the benefits of a solar programme supported by us and run by the Low Carbon Hub – an award-winning local community benefit company based in Oxford. As well as saving money on their energy bills and reducing CO2 emissions, the rooftop panels help schools visibly demonstrate their green ethos and are a great learning tool for pupils. 

The panels, installed at no cost to the school or us, are funded through the Low Carbon Hub’s community energy fund. 
Around 4,000 panels have been installed so far on, total installed capacity of 1.38MWp, reducing energy bills by an estimated total of £460k and avoiding around 8,500 tonnes of CO2 over the lifetime of the projects. Eight schools taking part in the LCH Solar programme have now been academised. 
The Energy Strategy Team in the County Council have worked extensively with the Hub and colleagues in the Estates team to identify the schools most likely to be suitable for the programme (suitable roof space and aspect, easy connection to the electricity grid).  
The rooftop panels will also help schools to:
· Save money on energy bills via a discount on all solar electricity purchased
· Cut emissions and reduce their carbon footprint by using less fossil fuel generated electricity 
· Educate students with access to an online metering portal with real time data
· Lead by example showing future generation the importance of being environmentally aware and socially conscious 
· Provide community benefit from the surplus revenue produced by the panels
The current funding model have come to end in March 2019 along with end of feed in tariff payments. However, as a community organisation Low Carbon Hub has pre-registered a further three maintained school for the 'Feed-in Tariff' before March 2019 and has been granted an additional 12 months to complete any installations, up to March 2020. 

With the price of solar panels showing a downward trend, the County Council is working with Low Carbon Hub to explore new delivery model in the absence of Feed- in-tariff to continue the success of ‘Oxfordshire’s Solar School Programme’. 
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Brookside School
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CHARLBURY PRIMARY SCHOOL
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